
Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Education Theme Focus Group Meeting

St Peters Church Hall, Lyons Street

9th November 2005, 6:00 pm

Minutes

Present:  Zorah Choudhry, Abdi Yassin, Anne-Marie Clark, Beryl Peck, Vicky Brennan, Jenny Tibbles, Derek Moxam, Gilly Robson, Rashida Hassanali, Panni Loh, Jeremy Hamm, Sarah Swan, Ronnie Lewin, Ali Abdi, Louise Haine, Ian Clifford, John Errington, Jane O’brien, Jayne Hawley, Aftab Ahmed, Di Lee, Amjad Janjua, Diane Haimeed, Mr Iqbal, Jackie Drayton, Paul Howard, Chris Mallaband, Willy Kitchen

In Attendance: Jon Cowley & Roy Sinclair

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions
	The attendees introduced themselves to the group. 


	

	2.
	Apologies
	Apologies were received from: Julia Shergold, Laura Bell, Andy Shallice, Tony Carter, Tony Tingle, Lynn Nickson, Nick Rouseau, Kate Housden, Steve Jones, Prakash Ross, Ranjit Chakravorty, John Vincent, 


	

	3.
	Minutes of meeting on 12th Oct 2005


	The minutes were agreed as true and accurate.


	

	4.
	Matters arising from these minutes 
	Vestry Hall: tenders were now out and an application was being submitted to the Heritage Fund. 

Parkwood School has now been included within the Burngreave/Shiregreen Service District.  Rashida commented that Sure Start had expressed concern over the additional children this would bring in. Anne-Marie stated there would also be an additional Children’ Centre in this district. 

Rashida Hassanali has won the national NDC/NM “Resident Personal Achievement Award” for the work she has done at Firshill and St Catherine’s.

	

	5.
	Main Item: School Exclusions and Attendance – are these issues in Burngreave?

	Jon made a small presentation in relation to school attendance and exclusions. 

The following points were made:
· Jeremy Hamm stated that Burngreave is doing well in relation to school attendance. 

· Members asked for some definition between Exclusions and Fixed Term Exclusions. 

· It was explained that an EXCLUSION was permanent and FIXED TERM EXCLUSION was for a set period and could be up to 45 days which is the maximum for 1 academic year (this type of exclusion would be recorded as an authorised absence).

· A member raised concerns over exclusion as a punishment stating that if a young person behaves badly they get time off school. Some young people want to be excluded from school.
· It was mentioned that types of exclusion needed to be looked at separately as well as looking for the reasons behind bad behaviour and not just reacting to it. 

· the information was for the number of children on Fixed Term Exclusions, some may have been excluded more than once.

· Members were informed that both attendance and results had improved at Parkwood School. 

· Schools value the work of Catch the drift and the Cellar Space

· Diane Haimeed raised concern that there appears to be a particular issues around the exclusion of young Yemeni’s for what she sees as unjustifiable reasons. 

· A member stated most of these issues are nationwide and we need to look at how we address children before they are excluded. 

· schools are bending over backwards to keep children in schools and do not exclude without due consideration. Anne-Marie added that information from one school in the area shows that 25% were classed as vulnerable - the support system for those who need it is simply not there. 

· what happens to a child’s education once they are excluded.

· after a maximum 3 week gap the child would be referred to a Key Stage 3 or 4 Exclusion Centre.

· The Chair suggested members of this group put themselves forward for membership on the Service District Board.

· Mr Iqbal reminded members of the funding allocated to schools by BNDfC but with little change in the figures.

· Members stated that the figures from the presentation looked very positive. 

· we need to do all we can to help schools, it is now time to do something we have had too many discussions.

· the Speech & Language Service was due to reduce its service due to lack of funding. 

· Sarah Swann gave a brief talk on some of the work she is undertaking at the moment to address issues with both young people and parents. 

· Jon informed members of the Youth Strategy consultation meeting in Burngreave/Shiregreen due to take place on Monday 14th November, 6.30pm at Firvale School.
The Chair asked members for suggestion of a way forward. The following suggestions were made:

· Chris Mallaband offered to lead a discussion on  what is happening in a Secondary School and how the issues are dealt with. 

· A Youth Council

· Multi-agency co-ordination: need to work in a more collaborative manner
· Can we find a way to build local capacity to deal with fixed term exclusions

· Ensure community representation on Service District

· Send the minutes of this meeting to Linda Taylor, responsible in the CYPD for the development of Service Districts and ensuring services are joined up
	

	6.
	Theme Managers Report
	The report was noted.  Several points had already been covered.
	

	7.
	A.O.B.
	Paul Howard informed attendees that there had been a 4% rise in recent attendance figures at Parkwood School.
	

	8.
	Date & Time of Next Meeting
	14th December 2005 @ St Peters Church, Lyons Street.
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